
       

AGENDA REQUEST & STAFF REPORT 

 

MEETING DATE: December 19, 2022 

SUBJECT: Work Session on Oregon Department of Transportation (ODOT) Noise Variance  

 

BACKGROUND AND POLICY IMPLICATIONS: 

The applicant requests approval of a noise permit to allow nighttime construction for the 

proposed ODOT Tumalo-Cooley Road project which will include construction of a 

roundabout, lane extensions, and paving operations. 

 

The work will be done on US Highway 20 from milepost 14.31 to 17.43, within County limits 

and the unincorporated community of Tumalo (see attached location map). Construction 

activities are expected to begin in January with a projected completion date of November 30, 

2023.  Nighttime construction will occur from 10:00 p.m. to 7:00 a.m. 

 

A public hearing will be conducted on January 11, 2023, for the proposed noise variance.  

 

BUDGET IMPACTS:  

None 

 

ATTENDANCE:  

Rachel Vickers, Associate Planner 

 


